DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Cosmetology
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
61G5-32.001
Continuing Education

NOTICE OF CHANGE

Notice is hereby given that the following changes have been made to the proposed rule in accordance with subparagraph 120.54(3)(d)1., F.S., published in Vol. 39, No. 25, February 6, 2013 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.
The changes are in response to concerns stated by the Joint Administrative Procedures Committee in a letter dated February 15, 2013. The changes are as follows:

61G5-32.001(1)(b)1. shall read as :“Standard cleaning and disinfecting Universal sanitation and sterilization precautions, including;”

61G5-32.001(6)(a)1. shall read as: 1. A completed application on Form #DBPR COSMO 10, Application for Continuing Education Provider Approval DBPR 3001-32PA, Cosmetology Continuing Education Provider Approval/Renewal Application, which is hereby incorporated by reference, effective 3-25-99, copies of which may be obtained from the department at Myfloridalicense.com Board office, or if the Department shall contract with a private entity to administer the continuing education program then from such private entity;”

61G5-32.001(7)(c)1. shall read as: “A completed application on Form #DBPR COSMO 9, Application for Continuing Education Course Approval or Renewal DBPR 3001-32CA, Cosmetology Continuing Education Course Approval Application, which is hereby incorporated by reference, effective3-25-99, copies of which may be obtained from the department at Myfloridalicense.com Board office, or if the Department shall contract with a private entity to administer the continuing education program then from such private entity;”

Rulemaking Authority shall read as: 455.2178, 455.2179, 455.219(3), 455.2228, 477.016, 477.019(7) FS.

Law Implemented shall read as: 455.2178, 455.2179, 455.219(3), 455.2228, 477.019(7) FS.
THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Robyn Barineau, Executive Director, Board of Cosmetology, P. O. Box 5377, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-5377
